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Resumo 

Persistence involves the 
intention to maintain efforts 
when faced with obstacles and 

challenges, in order to achieve 
a specific goal. The Rigid and 

Flexible Persistence Scale 
(RFPS) is a self-report 
measure that assesses 

persistence that is 



  

  

theoretically derived from the 
premises of the Dualistic 
Model of Passion. The aim of 

the present research was to 
adapt the RFPS to Brazilian 

Portuguese and to estimate its 
evidence of validity and 
reliability in the context of 

work. Participants were 400 
professionals, 55.8% women, 

aged between 18 and 
68 years. The results indicate 

that the RFPS presented 
validity evidence based on the 
content. Corresponding to the 

theoretical expectations, 
exploratory and confirmatory 

factor analyses demonstrated 
adequacy of the structure 
composed of two factors, 

explaining 75% of the data 
variance, with good levels of 

reliability. The RFPS also 
revealed strong invariance 
across gender and work 

conditions (in-person vs 
remote). Flexible persistence 

showed positive association 
with harmonious passion and 
occupational self-efficacy. 

Conversely, rigid persistence 
showed positive association 

with obsessive passion. It was 
observed a mediational role of 
occupational self-efficacy in 

the relationship between 
harmonious passion and 

flexible persistence. Overall, 
the findings suggest that the 
RFPS is an adequate measure 

of persistence in a Brazilian 
occupational sample. 
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